
The DecemberTimes

Student Council

December was also a very 
busy month for our student 
council. After a busy week 
of performing our shows 
they treated us all to hot 

chocolate and Freddo’s on 
Friday the 15th. It was a 

delicious treat and we all 
really enjoyed it. 

Our student council also 
organised a Christmas 

colouring competition for 
every class. They had a very 

difficult job in choosing 
three winners from each 
class. Well done to all our 

worthy winners below.
Junior Infants – Aideen, Lucy 

and Becky
Senior Infants – Caoimhe, Cara 

and Julian
1st Class – Jasmine, Pearse and 

Jan
2nd Class – Annie. Kate and 

Darragh
3rd Class – Darla, Tommy and 

Emily
4th Class – Eloise, Eoghan and 

Pearse
5th Class – Eoin, Lucy and 

Wikitoria
6th Class – Chloe, Sean and 

Kristen.

Ready for 
Santa?

Scoil Éanna

Hosanna Rock and 
Countdown to Christmas!
December proved to be a very 

busy month in Scoil Éanna
when we showcased two 
wonderful performance, 

Hosanna Rock and Countdown 
to Christmas. They were both a 

resounding success with a 
packed audience for both our 
shows. A big thank you to all 

our students for their 
dedication, commitment and 
for sharing their wonderful 

singing and acting talents with 
us all. We are so lucky to have 

such talent in our school.

December Outings!
5th and 6th class were so lucky to be 

invited to Ballybay Community 
College on Friday the 15th to their 

wonderful Craft Fair. We were 
treated to lots of delicious treats and 
beautiful crafts. Our 5th and 6th class  
choir also visited St Anne’s nursing 
home to perform some traditional 
and modern Christmas carols. On 

Friday the 22nd we had our annual 
Christmas hat walk which we all 

really enjoyed. It was great to spread 
some Christmas spirit around

Ballybay.



During December some 
wonderful children won the
Dalta na Coicíse and 
Gaeiligeoir na Coicíse awards. 
Our very worthy winners were 
as follows:
Daltaí na Coicíse
Aoibheann Markey
Cara Mc Kenna
Sophia Collins
Sarah Lambe
Liam Connolly
Lucy Macklin
Radoslav Manoylov
Kristen Rinkeviciute
Theresa Bassquito Kindembo
Óran Woods
Zlata Huniikan
Layla Steele
Harvey Williams
Lola Farrelly
Nojus Staniulis
Kevinas Olbergas
Gaeiligeoir na Coicíse
Becky Duffy
Ted Reilly
Lily Duffy
Aaron Conlon
Nathan Roder
Rose Allen
Eoin Leonard
James Mc Dermott
Patrick Ward
Maggie Martin
Kyle Farrell
Amani Luuae
Emily Barkey
Ruby Sherry
Lucy Barkey
Daragh Quinn
Principals Award
Conán Shanahan
Thomas Lambe

This month saw the end of our 
volleyball and mini athletics 

coaching with Francis. It was 
great fun and we all learned 

lots of new skills. 

Comhghairdeas

As well as visiting our friends in 
St Anne’s the children in 5th and 
6th class wrote letters and made 
cards for the residents. We wish 
them good health for the year 

ahead.

We hosted our annual 
Christmas jumper day on 
Tuesday the 19th. Our 
chosen charity was St 
Vincent De Paul and we 
raised a total of €311.70. 
Well done everyone!

Santa Claus came to 
town!

We were all very excited in 
Scoil Éanna when we heard 
Santa’s bell ringing around 

our school on Wednesday the 
20th. He visited every 

classroom with gifts for us all. 
1st class were also busy this 
month writing their Santa 
letters in class and posting 
them to ensure that they 
reached the North Pole in 

time.

Swap Shop!!
The Parents’ 
Association 
organised a very 
successful Christmas 
jumper swap. Lots of 
children brought in 
unwanted Christmas 
jumpers and 
swapped them for a 
new one. It was a 
great way of reusing 
unwanted clothes as 
well as saving money.

Fun for All!
We got a very special 

delivery of some 
amazing new yard 

equipment. We 
received two cocoons, 
two balance beams, a 

climbing wall and a 
ping pong table. These 

have been a great 
addition to our yards 
and they are getting 
great use every day.


